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       Mission Statement  
 
 
 
 
 
 

The VISION of PHUHS is to provide a  
learning environment that results in a 
graduation rate of 100% each year. 
 

The MISSION of PHUHS is to educate all 
students by using effective systems that 
promote lifelong learning. 

 

 

Important Dates : 
 

2/2-2/6 Grad Night Ticket Sale 
2/11 HOSA Meeting/Scrub Day 
2/16 No School for Students 
2/17 Booster Parent Meeting 
2/20 Senior Photo Day in Scrubs 
2/24 Sophomore Class Breakfast 

3/1 Last Day to Sell First Aid Kits 
3/11 HOSA Meeting/Scrub Day 
3/13 End of Quarter 
3/13 CWMP Scholarship Deadline 
3/16 No School for Students 
3/26-29 HOSA State Competition 
3/27 Honor Roll Donut Day 
3/30-4/3 Spring Break 

4/8 HOSA Meeting/Scrub Day 
4/15 Freshman Pinning Ceremony 
4/24 Grad Night in Orlando 
 
 
 
 

From the Desk of Ms. Dupee 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Thank you to the CWMP Booster club for putting on the Holiday 
Teacher Luncheon.  It was great.   
 
Clinicals are in full swing for our 
Juniors and Seniors.   
 
Our first ever Sophomore break-
fast will take place in February ,  
Freshman/Sophomore pinning will 
be in April and our Senior Cords  
Celebration will take place in May. 

 
Congratulations to our “Tireless 
Teacher” Award Winners:   
Mr. McCoy for October,  
Mr. Tsardoulias for November,  
Ms. Pocklington for December 
and Mr. Dahl for January.  
 
Keep up the great work and 
continue working hard. 
 
 
 

 
 

Sincerely, 

Peggy Dupee, 
 

Assistant Principal/Program Coordinator 

Center for Wellness and Medical Professions 

If you would like to submit items to the  
newsletter, please  contact Helen Feininger  
at phuhsmmNews@gmail.com 
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A message from the President, 
 

 Novelist Paolo Coehlo said, “The reward of our work is not what 

we get, but what we become”.  This quote is true in regards to  

volunteering.  Before anything else, I want to thank all the parents who 

stepped in to volunteer their time and donations to the Teacher Holiday 

Luncheon, the HOSA celebration, the Sophomore field trip and just  

recently the HOSA Competition at USF.  When a call for help is made, 

you always step up and I hope you know how appreciated you are for 

that.  The CWMP Program has the best parents! 
 

 In Elementary School, I was a hands-on volunteer but in Middle 

School I went M.I.A.  Now, I am back giving my time again in High 

School.  How many times have you asked your child, “What did you do 

at school today?” and the answer was “Not much”.  I can tell you from 

volunteering at the school that a lot happens in that “not much”!  So 

much is learned in the little things- getting to know the teachers and 

administrators as real people is important and valuable when your child 

needs to talk through, say, a bad grade.  Volunteering to plan and put 

on the fun events gives a sense of satisfaction in the happy faces of the 

kids, not to mention the camaraderie with the other parents.  Initially I 

thought my son would be embarrassed that I volunteered in H.S. but 

instead the greater understanding I have of him and what he goes 

through has made us closer and that is priceless to me. 
 

 As I said before, CWMP truly has the best parents!  You have 

never let us down and when we say we cannot do it without you, we 

mean we truly cannot do it without you!  Thank you so much. 
 

 Just around the corner is the Sophomore Breakfast on Feb 24th.   

We need many fruit donations and some set-up help.  Please contact 

PHUHSmmVol@gmail.com to volunteer to donate fruit or set up help.  I 

hope to see you at the next event!    
 

 

Sincerely, 

Gina Kugler 

CWMP Booster Club President  2014/2015 

Medical Magnet Booster Club 
 

Executive Board 
 

President—Gina Kugler 
phuhsmmp@gmail.com 
 

Vice President—Colleen Bemis 
phuhsmmvp@gmail.com 
 

Secretary—Jeanne Davis 
phuhsmms@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer—Sheryl Bartolotti 
phuhsmmt@gmail.com 
 

Communications—Ellen Martin 
phuhsmmc@gmail.com 
 

Ways and Means—Bonnie Gustafson 
phuhsmmwm@gmail.com 
 

Special Events—Lynn Matter 
phuhsmmEvents@gmail.com 
 

Adopt A Teacher—Shani Davis 
phuhsmmAdopt@gmail.com 
 

Membership—Robin May 
phuhsmmMember@gmail.com 
 

Newsletter—Helen Feininger 
phuhsmmNews@gmail.com 
 

Volunteer Coordinator—Meg Lucas 
phuhsmmVol@gmail.com 
 

Senior Graduation Banquet Chair 
Sheryl Bartolotti & Tammy Mitchiner 
phuhsmmCords@gmail.com 
 

CWMP Coordinator—Peggy Dupee 
dupeep@pcsb.org 

mailto:PHUHSmmVol@gmail.com
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It’s not too late to join the Medical Magnet Booster Club.  

We know how busy the beginning of the year can be so 

please consider joining the Boosters today.  Please        

remember that the booster club supports many of the  

special events that the students and families enjoy—with 

plenty more still to come this year!  These events are 

sponsored by the Booster Club through your generous and 

loyal support year after year. 

Click on the link listed below to print your membership 

form and mail it to the school or drop it in the “Medical 

Booster” box in the front office.   

http://www.pcsb.org/cms/lib8/FL01903687/Centricity/

Domain/2983/Booster%20Club%20Membership%20Form%

202013-2014.pdf 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Percentage of family memberships per grade: 

9th: 58%       10th:  24%         11th:  14%        12th:  20% 

 

Thank you so much, 

Robin May (phuhsmmmember@gmail.com) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our first ever 5K Glam Run in October was a huge  

success.  We thank everyone who participated in making 

this such a positive event for our program. 
 
 
 
 

CWMP student volunteers loading up the donation items 

for the Kimberly Home in December. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs. Zeulke’s classroom  - hand sanitizer. 

Mrs. Ungs classroom—antiseptic gel for medical skills. 

Ms. Webb’s classroom—tissues. 
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EXTEMPORANEOUS HEALTH POSTER 
1st  Erica Lytle 
3rd  Angie DePaz 
 
JOB SEEKING SKILLS 
3rd  Amanda Hood 
 
MEDICAL PHOTOGRAPHY 
2nd  Kiki Davis 
 
RESEARCHED PERSUASIVE SPEAKING 
2nd  Matt Battaglia 
 
SPORTS MEDICINE 
1st  Eddie Harrison 
2nd  Joe Petrantoni 
 
MEDICAL ASSISTING 
4th  Krysia Simons 
5th  Evan Hartwell 
 
MEDICAL TERMINOLOGY 
2nd  Kashif Basaria 
4th  Kennen Warner 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

MEDICAL LAW & ETHICS 
1st      Dev Naik 
 
MEDICAL SPELLING 
3rd       Nishi Patel 
 
MEDICAL MATH 
2nd  Kelly Myers 
 
NURSING ASSISTANT 
2nd  Amanda Malerba 
3rd  Camille Chan 
 
PATHOPHYSIOLOGY 
2nd  Sebastian Silva 
3rd  Vincent Gaboury 
4th  Devin Sosa 
 
MEDICAL READING 
1st  Bria Fitz 
3rd  Alexis McGurk 
4th  Arianne Saucedo 

First Aid Kits On Sale Now 

HOSA is selling First Aid Kits until March 1st.  Two sizes are available 
for $10 and $25.  Please help support HOSA by purchasing a kit.   

Contact zuelkeb@pcsb.org to make a purchase donation. 
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MEDICAL INNOVATION 
1st  Ethan Kugler, Gavin Mitchiner, Julie Incorvaia,  
 Nina Allowe 
2nd  Ashley Thomas, Matthew Perenich 
3rd  Logan Bennis, Ricky Callum 
 

BIOMEDICAL DEBATE 
1ST  Christina Velasco, Roberto Velasco, Sonam Dhanani 
4th  Jena Osmani, Gabriel Muchnok, Angela Del Rossi, 
 Ashley Thomas 
 

MRC PARTNERSHIP 
1st  Ashley Milleman, Kyndal Midkiff, Trent Percy 
 

PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENT 
1ST  Nick Fatolitis, Jetta Brady, Brooke Zelinsky,  
 Steven Herndon, Aaron Schauer, Bryce Leichtenschlag 
3rd  Chase Waller, TJ Williams, Courtney Vijil 
4th  Summer O’Regan, Isabel Ionata, Kelly Murphy,  
 Lindsey  Bauer, Erica Spondre 
 

CPR/FIRST AID 
1st  Courtney Whyte, Danielle Piwinski 
2nd  Kaitlyn Ordway, Elliana Bassous 
5th  Donna Kmec, Brooke Welch 
 

FORENSIC MEDICINE 
4th  Emily Anderson, Marian Antonio 
 

HEALTHY LIFESTYLE 
1st  Sara Zarb 

 
 
 
 
 

 
HEALTH EDUCATION 
1st  Sydney Klehm, Iman Sakovic, Ajla Julardzija,  
 Rachel McKown 
2nd  Sara Daou, Lea Sisic, Logyn Lilley 
5th  Dilara Kokoshi, Amira Habeeb 
 

CREATIVE PROBLEM SOLVING 
2nd  Melody Zuelke, Serena Morales, Carissa O’Harrow,  
 Ryan Regan 
4th  Krstina Mastilovic, Jordan Navarro, Hadley Koontz 
 

CERT 
1st  Shay Phillips, Conner Fletcher 
 

COMMUNITY AWARENESS 
1st  Rylee Gorman, Clarissa Benzarti, Anna Davis,  
 Robin Cutts 
2nd  Andrew Bartolotti, Matthew Bartolotti, Ayman Salhab 
4th  Kendall Phillips, Ajla Balic 
5th  Madison Hatch, Alyssa Gizzo, Jenna Thompson,  
 Kelly Roshten 
 

PARLIAMENTARY PROCEDURE 
2nd  Brooke Montaudo, Brooke Alford, Tobi Jnohope,  
 Will Morlan, Garrit DuBois, Cara Mallory,  
 Paeton Parks, Alex Barragan  
3rd  Ameer Basta, Missy Abdullaj, Nicole Tripodis,  
 Addison Davis, Kaley Davis, Meagan Garland 
4th  Morgan Serio, Isabella Stamas, Molly Geier,  
 Lindsay Mongelluzzi, Briana Yates, Brooke Verner 
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Tutoring Services 
Palm Harbor University High School and Pinellas County offers 
free tutoring services for various subjects in the following 
ways:  
Monday and Wednesday Evening tutoring is offered in the caf-
eteria from 6pm-8pm in all subject areas (Math, Science, Eng-
lish, Foreign Language, Social Studies, SAT/ACT prep). Schedule 
is updated monthly and listed on the school website. 
The Spanish Honor Society students tutor all levels if Spanish 
on Tuesdays and Thursdays after school from 1:50pm-2:20pm 
in 5-212. 
Science Honor Society students will tutor all areas of Science 
on Tuesdays and Thursdays after school from 1:45pm-2:45pm 
in 6-103.  
Homework Help Line 727-547-7223 or 727-442-3226 is availa-
ble Monday – Thursday from 5pm-8pm. 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

Tampa National College Fair 
Sunday, March 1 
12pm-3pm 
Tampa Convention Center, - Tampa, FL 
The Tampa National College Fair provides students with the 
opportunity to meet one-on-one with college representatives 
who can answer questions. 
Students are required to register before attending the fair by 
going to www.gotomyncf.com .  
 

FAFSA Nights 2015 
February 10 – Countryside High School, 6pm-8pm 
February 17 – Gibbs High School, 6pm-8pm 
 

College Goal Saturday 
February 28—St Petersburg College EpiCenter 10am-2pm 
St. Petersburg College’s Financial Assistance Services are 
providing one-on-one help with completing the Free  
Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA).  For more infor-
mation please go to  
www.spcollege.edu/fafsanights 

 
 

SAT & ACT Testing Deadlines 
 

 

 

 
 

JSG Leadership Program 
Applications are now being accepted for The 59th Annual JSG 
Leadership Program, a scholarship program formally known 
as the Junior Sungoddess Scholarship Program.    
 

The 2015 application is attached for you to distribute as appro-
priate at your school.   Applications and information are also 
available on-line at www.suncoasters-stpete.com.  
 

The JSG Leadership program is a scholarship-based program 
which recognizes high school young ladies in Pinellas County 
who display academic success, community awareness, and 
embody the values and poise to represent the City of St. Pe-
tersburg as goodwill ambassadors. 
 

The program provides a unique opportunity for your school’s 
outstanding students to receive scholarship awards and also 
have the experience of representing your school at the 2015 
Suncoasters parades and events. 
 

Last year over $5,000 in scholarship awards were provided to 
the winner and two runners-up.  
 

The top 20 candidates who will serve on the 2015 JSG Leader-
ship Court will be selected from the written applications.  The 
written applications will be judged on school activities, commu-
nity service and involvement, academic success and response 
to the essay question.  The applicants selected to the court will 
be notified by mail no later than February 2, 2015.  

Test Date Registration  
Deadline 

March 14 February 13 

May 2 April 6 

June 6 May 8 

Test Date Registration 
Deadline 

April 18 March 13 

June 13 May 8 

http://www.gotomyncf.com
http://www.spcollege.edu/fafsanights
http://www.suncoasters-stpete.com
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SCHOLARSHIPS 
 

2014-2015 FLORIDA ENGINEERING SOCIETY HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATE SCHOLARSHIP APPLICATION 
The Florida Engineering Society (FES) will grant (6) $2,500 scholarships (one‐time lump sum distribution) to graduating high school seniors 
who have a genuine interest in engineering and might need financial assistance. Many local chapters of the FES also issue scholarships. Please 
read the instructions carefully and fulfill all of the requirements. Should you have questions that your parent, guidance counselor, or principal 
cannot answer, please refer them to your local FES chapter representative using the information included in this package. 
 

ELIGIBILITY REQUIREMENTS 

 Be a high school senior.  

 Have been enrolled in one semester and will graduate from a FL school.  

 Be a citizen or permanent resident (green card holder) of the United States at the time of application.  

 Have at least a 3.5 grade point average based on a 4.0 scale.  

  Attain a minimum test score on the Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT), or the American College 

 Testing Program (ACT). The minimum scores, listed on page two are used as a minimum threshold level, with actual test scores 

being weighted into the scoring process.  

 Enroll in an engineering program accredited by the Engineering Accreditation Commission of the 

 Accreditation Board for Engineering and Technology (ABET).  

 Certified transcript must be included with the application.  

 Official IB, AICE & AP test score sheet must be included with the application.  

 Complete Certification Sheet tab within excel application file.  
 

NOTES TO THE APPLICANT 
1. The initial judging will be made by the local FES Chapter Scholarship Committee on the basis of each candidate’s high school record. Those 
selected will compete on the state level. 
2. The courses you have taken and the credits earned for the 10th through first semester 12th grades will be used to help evaluate your applica-
tion. All courses except physical education and drivers’ education will be considered. You will be awarded supplemental credit for math, com-
puter, natural science, and mechanical drawing courses, as well as honors, advanced placement, IB, and college level courses. For purposes of 
this application, college level courses are defined as those offered by university, college, or junior college for which special high school or col-
lege credit is earned by the applicant. You will be disqualified if a certified copy of your transcript is not submitted with the application.  
All courses must be recorded by the applicant on Form B. 
3. Scholarships are paid directly the college financial aid office. All scholarships are contingent upon your enrollment in an engineering pro-
gram. The engineering program in which you enroll must be accredited by the national Engineering Accreditation Commission of the Accredita-
tion Board for Engineering and Technology (ABET). 
4. All applicants must intend to earn a degree in engineering and to enter the practice of 
engineering after graduation. 
5. The announcement of all scholarship recipients will be made by May 2015. 
6. Keep a copy of your completed application for future reference. 
7. All applications must be submitted on a FLASH/JUMP DRIVE. Please make sure that applications are submitted in Excel.  
PLEASE DO NOT CONVERT TO PDF. (Note: Flash/jump dr ives will NOT be returned)  
8. All applicants must provide copies of their ACT/SAT/AP/IB/AICE test scores as they are not always shown on your transcript. 
 

RETURN APPLICATION 
Application submittal deadline is FEBRUARY 13, 2015. Return the completed electronic application to your FES Chapter representative. 
* Please note: Scholarship funds awarded through the FES/FEF Scholarship program are intended to be used solely to defray some of the costs 
associated with the pursuit of an engineering education/degree. For the FES/FEF Scholarship to be considered non-taxable to the recipient, the 
scholarship must be used to purchase tuition, fees, books, supplies, or equipment for your college courses. 
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MORE SCHOLARSHIP OPPORTUNITIES 
 
The Florida Suncoast Chapter- CPCU Society 
The 2015 Annual Scholarship Contest for High School  
Seniors 
 
The annual contest is open to all high school seniors in the 
Chapter area: Hillsborough, Manatee, Pasco, Pinellas, and  
Sarasota counties. One winner will be selected and presented 
with a $2000.00 scholarship payable to the college or  
university selected by the winner. In addition, the winners and 
their parents will be invited to the May 11, 2015 Chapter  
dinner meeting in Tampa, to be introduced to the members. 
 
To apply send your resume, which should include your  
scholastic achievements, extracurricular activities, and work 
experience together with a one-page memo outlining the  
reasons why you should be selected. Send the entry by mail or 
e-mail, including name, high school, address, phone number, 
and e-mail address to: 
 
June C. Glenn, CPCU, AIC, CPIW 
1800 Pine Hill Drive 
Safety Harbor, FL 34695 
727-726-9312 
E-mail: jcglenn32@tampabay.rr.com 

 
Entries postmarked after the due date of April 1, 2015  
WILL NOT be considered. If there are any questions contact 
June Glenn. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
CONFERENCES 
 
Youth Leadership Conference 
Southgate Campus Centre – Tallahassee, FL 
May 20-23 
 

Annual Multi-Day Youth Leadership Conferences are spon-
sored by the Military Order of the World Wars (MOWW) and 
conducted in Florida by the Youth Leadership Foundation, Inc. 
These conferences are held in Tallahassee, FL in May and at 
Florida Institute of Technology (F.I.T.) in Melbourne, FL in 
July. These conferences are designed to give students unique 
opportunities to participate in discussion exchanges with  
authoritative, experienced, and articulate spokes-persons from 
the military services, government, industry and the academic 
community. The conferences are designed to encourage  
participants to think about what kind of country he or she lives 
in, what opportunities are available to them, who they are, and 
where they are going in the future. Patriotic education, leader-
ship development experiences, and teaching responsible citi-
zenship are the focus. Currently, more than 19,000 high school 
sophomore and junior students participate each year in these 
conferences. 
 
The Objectives of the MOWW Youth Leadership Conferences 
include: 
 Identify the basic elements of leadership needed in the 

maintenance of a free society. 

 Identify the basic concepts of the free enterprise systems 
and the foundation upon which this nation was built. 

 Develop an awareness of those special aspects of leader-
ship applicable to our national institutions. 

 Develop leadership skills to enable students attending  
conferences to become citizens and the future leaders of 
their community and our country. 

 
To learn more about this conference, please go to 
www.ylcinc.org. 

mailto:jcglenn32@tampabay.rr.com
http://www.ylcinc.org
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Booster Club Offers Scholarship 
 

Application deadline:  March 13, 2015 
 

The CWMP Booster Club offers a $500 -$1000  

scholarship each year to 1 Male & 1 Female 
 

Qualifications 
  Graduating CWMP Senior 2015 

Parent/Guardian Booster Member 
Teacher Recommendations 
PHU Extracurricular Involvement 

Scholarship Criteria: 
  Essay 40% 
  Weighted GPA 30% 
  Volunteer / Service Hours 20% 
  School Attendance 10% 
Essay Subject: 
How has being in the Center for Medical and Wellness 
Program at PHUHS made an impact on your decisions 
about your future education or long term goals in life?   
 

Don’t wait get your scholarship application packet  
completed and submitted. 

 
 

 

 

Continue to check the senior web page for updated 

information.  Grad Nite ticket sales will be in early 

February.  Senior breakfast ticket sales will be in early 

March.  Check the site for details and mandatory  

paperwork to be submitted. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

February 20th 
1st & 2nd Period in the Gymnasium 

 
Senior Superlatives and photo day for CWMP seniors 

is Friday, February 20th in the gym during first and 

second periods.  Seniors need to wear their scrubs and 

must be in white shoes!  Cost of the senior photo is $5. 
 

Photos of Seniors being  
Collected Now 

 

 

The CWMP Booster Club is collecting candid pictures 

of its senior class now.  Don’t be left out, submit your 

candid photos of your high school years to 

phuhsmmt@gmail.com  

 

Senior Class Medical Banquet 
May 29, 2015—Innsbrook Resort 

6:00pm Inverness Hall—Seniors Check-in 
6:30pm—Banquet Begins 

 

Our Senior Medical Cords Banquet date has been 

changed to May 29th.  Banquet is still at Inverness Hall 

at Innsbrook Resort.  Seniors will arrive at 6:00pm for 

line up and banquet will begin at 6:30pm. 

Senior Web Page 
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Students Competing at HOSA Regionals and How They Get Ready For The Big Day 
The CWMP HOSA Student Chapter is one of the most active and largest in the state of Florida.  PHU proudly boasts over 
200 members this school year and many of these members competed at this year’s Regional Conference held at USF on 
January 22, 2015.  Since the fall, students have been researching, outlining strategies, studying, prepping, and working hard 
to prepare for their specific event competition guidelines.  Rules for each event vary, and it is critically important for each 
student to know the guidelines and procedures for their specific competition event in order to avoid disqualification or point 
deductions.  Students who place 1st, 2nd, or 3rd, will then move on to the State competition which is held in Orlando March 
26 – March 29th.  
 

Here is a highlight of one of the teams and how they prepared for the HOSA competition. 
 
 

Competition Event:  Community Awareness – Stress Management 
Team Members: Anna Davis, Rylee Gorman, Clarissa Benzarti, Robin Cutts 

 

 
 

 
 

The girls reached out to people of all ages from elementary age to senior citizens.  They created a yoga presentation and 
have visited elementary school classrooms and the Dunedin Library teaching kids how to use Yoga to relieve stress.  They 
even designed and printed a 16 page series of yoga cards that are held together by a book ring which is handed out to the 
class so the kids can continue to practice yoga on their own.  They also wrote letters to elementary school teachers in our 
area and left a handful of the yoga guides for each teacher to use for their own classrooms.   
Other activities “4 Girls 4 No Stress” have done include U tube yoga videos, and using Pet therapy as a stress reliever with 
visits to the Westchester Gardens Nursing Home. The girls also put together baskets of healthy stress-reducing snack bags 
that were distributed during exam week to Mrs. Zuelke’s medical class and to the PHU Medical teachers.  Since they found 
that writing can be very therapeutic in treating stress, the team is working to locate a group of women they can donate 
journals to that were designed by Traci Bild, a National speaker known for empowering women.  
As Team 4 Girls 4 No Stress finishes each event, they place a smiley face sticker on each person’s shirt and tell them to 
“Keep Calm and Smile On” with the reminder that “Life is always better when you smile”. 

Team Slogan 

Team Story 

Team Name 
4 Girls 4 No Stress 

This is the 2nd year that Team “4 Girls” have competed in the HOSA competition.  They chose a topic that they felt was important to all - STRESS.  
Stress knows no age.  It affects all.  Awareness is knowledge.  With knowledge you can “keep calm and smile on” - Which is their goal for all. 
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The Pulse is highlighting Nick Fatolitis, a senior in our medical magnet program.  
Nick is a member of HOSA, Best Buddies and is the Vice President of Student Government. 

 

Nick has volunteered close to 500 hours as an athletic trainer for all the sports teams at PHU.  He 
has been accepted to the University of Tampa to pursue his bachelors in Athletic Training.  He 
hopes to become a Certified Athletic Trainer and work with a professional sports team.    

The Pulse: Are you active in HOSA? 
Nick: Yes, I am participating in the Public Service Announcement category with a team.  I have gone to Nationals twice for 
Prepared Speaking and for Emergency Medical Technician (EMT).. 

The Pulse: What are your thoughts on the Medical Program? 

Nick: C.W.M.P. is a relatively challenging program, but like everything you get out of it what you put into it.  I would've never 
discovered my passion for athletic training if it weren’t for the medical program.  In May, he will take the CMAA/HUC and 
EKG Certification exams. 
The Pulse: What is your favorite class and elective? 

Nick: My favorite class is Anatomy & Physiology.  I’ve learned all about the human body and how all the parts work together to 
sustain life.  My favorite elective is Allied Health because I got to explore different careers.  Going out on Clinicals shows you 
what it’s really like to work in different professions.  

The Pulse: Do you have a favorite teacher or role model? 

Nick: All of the CWMP teachers are great, but if I had to chose, Ms. Webb has been my favorite.  She is a teacher that really 
cares about her student’s success and does everything she can to pass on her knowledge to her students. 

The Pulse: What is the most interesting thing you have learned by being part of the Medical Program? 

Nick: Junior year, my friend and I participated in the HOSA EMT category of HOSA.  While preparing for competition, we got 
to train with Clearwater Fire Dept. Station 48, and were able to ride with them on calls.  We learned all about the assessments 
for trauma and Medical calls and learned how to perform several lifesaving tasks.  I got to see paramedics use these techniques 
in real life situations.  I rode on calls for seizures, cardiac arrest and other life threatening situations. 

The Pulse: What advice to you have for other medical students? 

Nick: My biggest piece of advice is to take advantage of the opportunities CWMP has to offer and use those opportunities to 
find your passion in life. 
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Ms. Webb has been a Certified Athletic Trainer for PHUHS, Countryside High School and Mease Sports Medicine 
Center for 14 years.  She has been teaching at Palm Harbor University for the last 7 years and continues as  
PHUHS’s Certified Athletic Trainer. 
   

As an Air Force brat, Ms. Webb grew up all over the United States.  She received her undergraduate degree from 
the University of Hawaii.  She earned her graduate degree from the University of South Florida. 
  

Teaching has always been sort of an informal part of her whole career and she has always loved the teaching 
aspect of each of her jobs.  She believes that the best part of teaching is being able to watch as students achieve 
success in learning.  Her favorite event each year is graduation.  
 

  

Her advice to her students is to work hard and always do your very best.  She admires her students compassion 
for others. 
 

  

Ms. Webb enjoys reading, boating, going to the beach, snorkeling, scuba diving and spending time with family 
and friends.  She also enjoys watching sports and traveling.  Palm Harbor University is her favorite team and she 
loves all sports.  
 

Seafood at Frenchy’s Rockaway Grill is her favorite restaurant.  “Molokai” and “Honolulu” by Alan Brennert  and 
“A Thousand Splendid Suns” by Khaled Hosseini are her favorite books.  Her favorite vacation spots are Hawaii 
and Key West. 
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Girls JV Cheer Team 
Autumn Carter 
Riley Fitzpatrick 
Carissa O’Harrow 
Kaitlyn Ordway 
Rebecca Ranson 
 
Girls JV Soccer 
Lauren Acerra 

Clarissa Benzarti 

Abigail Bowman 

Isabel Fraley 

Julia Incorvaia 

Alexa Orbesen 

Hailey Patrick 

Carlin Patterson 

Makenna Stanton 

Kaylie Thompson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Girls Varsity Cheer Team 
Katie Feininger 
Kyndal Midkiff 
Amanda Lewis 
Carly McCullough 
Ashley Milleman 
 
Girls Varsity Soccer 
Cristina Cesta 
Robin Cutts 
Melanie Diaz 
Nicole Filippelli 
Molly Geier 
Lindsay Mongelluzzi 
Marisa Ruland 
Sara Zarb 
 
Boys Varsity Soccer 
Richard Callum 

Garrit DuBois 

Alec Harris 

Hale Lombard 

Thomas Rugel 

 

 

 

 
Boys JV Basketball 
Christian Alfaro 

Joshua Andrews 

James Gelep 

Lucas Gelep 

Samson Jackson 

 

Girls Varsity Basketball 
Avery Richards-Wright 

 

Boys Varsity Basketball 
DJ Bouie 

Casey Fenlon 

 

Boys Wrestling 
Jose Lindo 

Gavin Mitchiner 

Andrew Nevins 

Kevin Wisniewski 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Congratulations to all our Center for Wellness and Medical Professions Participants  
 

The Medical Magnet program strongly encourages our students to be involved in PHUHS activities. 

Boys Soccer—PCAC & District Champions—Good Luck at Regionals 
 

Girls Soccer—Districts & Semi Regional Champions—Good Luck at Regional Finals 
 

Lady Canes Volleyball—PCAC & Districts Champions 
 

Girls Swim Team—PCAC & District Champions 
 

Girls Basketball—PCAC & District Champions—Good Luck at Regionals 
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Devin McDaniel—CWMP Class of 2011  

Devin graduated from Palm Harbor University’s medical magnet program in 
2011.  After graduation from PHU, she began pursuing a degree in Marketing 
from the University of Florida.  She is a senior majoring in Marketing along with 
a minor in Leadership, Entrepreneurship, and Retail.  She will be graduating 
from UF this coming May and plans to pursue a Masters Degree in International 
Business at the University of Florida.  While at the University of Florida, she has 
enjoyed being involved in many on campus organizations.  This semester, she 
had the honor of serving as the Executive Producer for the nations largest  
student run pep rally, Gator Growl.  She is also an active member of Alpha Delta 
Pi, Florida Blue Key, Gators of Tomorrow, the Young Leaders Conference and 
many other organizations.  She has loved every second as a Florida Gator and  
contributes much of her success to her time spent at Palm Harbor University. 
 
 
Lauren Feininger CWMP Class of 2012 

Lauren graduated from Palm Harbor University’s medical magnet program in 
2012.  In the fall of 2012, Lauren began the Pre-Med track at the University of 
Florida and is majoring in Biology/Pre-Med with a minor in Health Disparities in 
Society.  Lauren is a member of Alpha Epsilon Delta, the Pre-Med Honor Society 
and is also a member of the Order of Omega, the Greek Honor Society.  She 
is a Research Assistant in a neuropsychology lab and a teacher’s assistant for 
the Professions of Medicine class.  Lauren loves volunteering in the Neonatal 
Intensive Care Unit at Shands Hospital, cuddling and caring for the premature 
newborns.  She is also getting hands on dental experience volunteering in the 
Dental Clinic at Shands Hospital providing dental care and dental procedures 
for UF students.  Lauren is also an active member of the Chi Omega Sorority. 
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CDI Services 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

Thank-You to Our 

Sponsors 
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Office Procedures You Need To Know 
 
 
 
 

Permission to Leave (PTL)  
 A PTL gives the student permission to leave school early. 
 Parents/guardians must provide their student with a note stating the date, time and reason for the 

PTL. 
 Students must report to Mrs. Spicciati before the start of school at 7:05 a.m., to obtain a PTL  
 Following the two steps listed above enables parents/guardians and students easy and timely 

pickups. 
 Emergencies happen, however, due to staffing, and student schedules we cannot guarantee a time-

ly response for picking up your student, please follow the above process when possible. 
 

PTL for Illness 
 Ill students must report directly to the clinic located in the Administration building.   
 Clinic personnel will contact the parent/guardian. 
 Students must sign clinic log and obtain a PTL to leave campus when they are ill. 

 

Absences  
 Must be reported to Mrs. Spicciati within 48 hours of the absence.   
 For religious holidays, the absence must be reported in writing 48 hours prior to the holiday 
 College day absences require a letter on the college’s letterhead stating the dates of the college 

visit. 
 

Phone Messages 
 Only “Emergency” (such as death or accident) phone messages will be delivered to students. 
 Students may use their cell phones before school, after school and during lunch only. 

 

Deliveries – No deliveries please! 
 Deliveries are not made to classrooms in order to not interrupt classroom instruction or testing. 
 No flower, balloon or other deliveries are accepted. 

 

School Lunch  
 We recommend, for your convenience, to deposit lunch money for your student on “School Pay-

ment Solution” @ www.schoolpaymentsolutions.com. 
 No outside food deliveries ( Multiple School lunch choices and  A LA Carte Items are available in 

the school Café)  
 

Thank you for your continued cooperation and support. 
We look forward to a successful and enjoyable school year. 

http://www.schoolpaymentsolutions.com
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Medical Magnet Booster Club Membership Form  2014/2015 
 

Return By Mail: Palm Harbor University High School  
   Attn: Medical Magnet Booster Club 

       1900 Omaha Street, Palm Harbor, FL 34683 
 

Return by E-Mail phuhsmmMember@Gmail.com   (Credit Card Charges Only) 

 Student Name: ______________________________________ class Sr,      Jr,        So,      Fr 
 2nd Student Name*: __________________________________ class         Sr,    Jr,     So,     Fr 
 

 Parents Names:_________________________________________________________________  
 

 Address: ______________________________________________________________________  
 

 City: _______________________________State: _______________________Zip:____________  
 

 Phone: (H) ___________________________(C)________________________________________  
 

 Parent email addresses very important we have this for updates and reminders  
 _________________________________________   __________________________________________ 

check here if preferred                                                check here if preferred 
 

FAMILY MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES   BUSINESS MEMBERSHIP CATEGORIES 
__________________________________________  _____________________________________________ 
 Name as you would like it to appear in our promotions.    Name as you would like it to appear in our promotions. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

PHUHS Medical Magnet Booster Club is a 501C3 non-profit organization 
Membership is open to all families and is voluntary.  members will be listed on the cwmp booster website by category.  Booste r support is provided 

equally to all students regardless of membership status.  Membership is required to qualify for senior. scholarship  

Category 1 
& Above 
Gets $28 IN 
Restaurant 
Coupons 

 

Tropical Storm (basic) Membership  $30/*$40 multi child  

Category 1 Hurricane Membership $50-$99 

Category 2 Hurricane Membership $100-$249 

Category 3 Hurricane Membership $250-$499 

Category 4 Hurricane Membership $500-$999 

Category 5 Hurricane Membership $1,000 or more  

SILVER SPONSORSHIP—$300 

 Sponsorship status and logo listed on our website  Mention at all 

parent meetings, listed in all printed and electronic materials   
          Official Sponsor T-Shirt: Size :          S            M            L             XL  

PLATINUM SPONSORSHIP—$500 

 All of the above, plus wall appreciation plaque  

          sponsor T-Shirt:             S            M             L            XL  

YOUR MEMBERSHIP SUPPORTS THESE MEDIAL MAGNET BOOSTER CLUB SPONSORED EVENTS: 
Freshman Class Pinning Ceremony     Teacher Recognition Events: 
Sophomore Class Breakfast      Holiday Luncheon, Teacher Appreciation, “Tireless Teacher” award 

Sophomore Class Observation Days @ Hospital    Teaching, Medical and Lab Supplies 
Junior Class Scrubs Ceremony     HOSA Support 
Senior Class Graduation Banquet & Cord Ceremony   Scholarship Awards for Graduating Seniors 

        Honor Roll Recognition Donut Days 

Payment Method:         CHARGE: $_______      CASH: $_____:       CHECK #______$ ______ 
            Please make checks payable to: PHUHS Medical Magnet Booster Club 
Credit Card:     VISA                MASTERCARD               AMEX 
Credit Card # __ __ __ __   __ __ __ __   __ __ __ __   __ __ __ __   EXP __ __/__ __   CID _____   
 
Print Name on Card: __________________________ SIGNATURE: _______________________________________  
Billing Address: ________________________________________________________________________________  


